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Senate Committee on International Activity 
MEETING MINUTES 

Thursday, February 9, 2023 
2:00 – 3:00 pm  

Strand Hall 3101 and Online (Zoom) 

Present: Dugan O'Neil, VPRI 
Carolyn Hanna, International Student Services 
Shaheen Nanji, SFU International 
Michael Favere-Marchesi, Beedie 
Elspeth Pratt, Communications, Art and Technology 
Wendy Steinberg, Lifelong Learning 
Dongya Yang, Environment 
Nathalie Sinclair, Education 
Arne Moores, Science 
Jeff Derksen, Graduate Studies (non-voting) 

Guests: David Zandvliet, Professor, Faculty of Education 

Regrets: 

Absent: 

Rummana Khan Hemani, Vice Chair, VPA 
Bonnie Gray, Applied Sciences 
Sarah Henzi, Arts and Social Sciences 

Helen Pahou
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Carolyn Hanna: Very excited to have a field school program in Tanzania for the first time. If the program does 
not reach the minimum of 10 participants for cost recovery, what sort of support is required to incentivize 
students to participate?  

David Zandvliet: There may be relevant grant activities and other opportunities to subsidize students.  

Dugan O’Neil: As an agreement was signed with Aga Khan University (AKU) regarding the research station in 
Arusha, other institutions and organizations may be interested in providing scholarship support to make sure 
the field school can be established. 

Michael 
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Shaheen Nanji: The federal government has released an Indo-Pacific strategy. President Joy Johnson and other 
members of SFU are headed to Singapore for the first ever Canada-in-Asia Conference to engage partners to 
talk about how to be better engaged in Asia.  

6. Other Business 

None. 

7. Confirmation of next meeting:  
 

Meeting schedule to be revised with meeting frequency reduced to once per semester, which is consistent  
with the requirements outlined in the Terms of Reference. Additional meetings may be added when needed.  
 
Recording secretary to reach out again once the revised meeting schedule has been confirmed.  

 
 
 


